CASCADES CLUB EXECUTIVE MEETING September 19, 1984

AGENDA

1.	Minutes
2.	Treasurer's Report
3.	Squash Opening
4.	Social Events - Wayne Rostad November Fes
5.	Construction - Wall Entrance Doors
6.	Security - Alarm System Insurance
7.	General Business



ESENT: J.Ross, M. Wilson, L-A. Weynerowski, R. Ripley, M. Williams, M.McAllindon, G. Hill, K. Saunders, M. Hill.

Arising from Minutes 7th August: No baseball party this year

G.Hill has purchased speakers - will be brought to Club when building is secure (doors/locks/alarm etc.) Advert for Squash fees/Open house this week - Maggi.

Minutes approved as read.

Treasurer's Report: details circulated for July & August 84. (attached) Approximately \$4,000 in hand plus memberships still coming in. Report approved as read.

SQUASH: OPEN HOUSE to go ahead for Sept. 27 with Oct. Thursdays being "squash" nights!

M. Hill to prepare flyer for distrubution "blitz" (with free game coupon valid

M. Hill " " sign for stores/hotels, etc. 27th Sept. only!)

(Copies will be given to directors to distribute)
Samples are attached for future reference.

Beef on a bun will be sold (M.Hill) at \$2.00 that evening. Racquets will be provided for general use (Murray/Bob)

GENERAL SQUASH IDEAS: B.Ripley produced an excellent "program" which it was decided would be included with newsletter/membership receipt form (with combination noted) and one free guest pass to ALL club members - hoping to attract additional squash players! To be added to program: new squash fees, mention of ladder. (M.Hill) Bob will follow-up on "School program" with W. Allan (High School) and Sandy Welburn (Wakefield School). M. Williams suggested Junior after-school program - can be explored later, once main programs have been implemented.

Looking forward to May 85 City Invitational - details to be provided later.

League: hoping to attract more players from Club - Ladies' entry to be looked into!

Ladder: Murray will be posting signs at club shortly, with details.

Roster sheets: supply to be provided by G.Hill.

Melva will supply Bob with Club membership lists for past 2-3 years, denoting status of members, etc., for study.

ROSTAD NIGHT: Sunday, 21st October:

Tickets: JUDY ROSS (price to be checked)
Snacks: M. Hill (check cake with Lee Grant)
2 bottles Southern Comfort (G.Hill)

NOVEMBERFEST: 24th Novemb

24th November: M. Williams to prepare details for next meeting.

Leigh-Anne to follow-up with possibility of disc-jockey.

Leigh-Anne authorised to proceed with purchase and making of drapes for main Clubhouse. Keith to follow-up on grant application to Municipality - due in this Friday. Several suggestions were made as application was not permitted to cover building/premises. Also only 25% of application would be received, as use by general public restricted to ball field. M.Hill suggested that a playground area should be considered, as small children are without any safe, flat area. Keith will explore all suggestions made.

Roof - Keith will follow-up with Bob Crawford re leak over stereo/leak on Court 2.

Alarm - book not yet available (Keith to contact Jim later tonight)

Suggestions: M. Williams suggested possiblity of outside lights being tripped when alarm goes - Keith to investigate.

INSURANCE: Maggi verified additional \$30 on premium provides Club with unstipulated coverage for damages incurred while persons trying to burglarize; however, actual items stolen will NOT be covered.

- 2

ANNUAL BEEF BBQ: Melva reported NET profit approx. \$600, with \$100 meat credit to be utilised for social events (stored in Ross freezer). Donated dishwasher (N.Grants) arrived in time for BBQ, and cleaning now reduced approx. 50%.

To avoid misunderstandings, it was suggested that teenagers interested in clean-ups be advised beforehand that payment would depend on volume of work - unable to estimate accurately, as members insisted on cleaning before leaving club this time!

It was decided to pay \$25, as cleaning time was limited to $l\frac{1}{2}$ hours each teenager; it was also pointed out that many other juniors had worked <u>free</u> on Saturday - salads, tables, wrapping spuds, and selling "pop".

(FULL details of BBQ costs, quantities, notes, etc. on file for next year!)

M.Hill mentioned that Club cleaning should be done weekly, as courts will be used more. M. Wilson will advise cleaning lady, and Leigh-Anne will take over payment (liaison with Murray for funds monthly)

CONSTRUCTION: N. Grant injured back, so unable to complete stone wall. Keith has men lined up for this weekend. Keith was authorised to proceed with purchase of new club doors, liason with Treasurer essential! Also, Keith to follow-up on prices for Squash entry doors.

Melva expressed concern re costs, in view of heating, snowploughing, expenses over winter

NEWSLETTER: M. Hill to prepare newsletter as soon as possible, in view of new entry combination.

Past events

Upcoming events

Squash program attached

- Volunteers for club maintenance propose a "Work Bee" prior to snow arrival?
 for club cleaning (teenagers)
- Playgroup (meeting at Club Wed. mornings 10-12 noon) contact Pam Kimberley
- Murray price list for squash equipment
- Darts/cards scheduled for Friday evenings
- Reminder social memberships long overdue.
- Volunteers for Christmas Family Party also New Year's Eve Party

Reminder - non-marking shoes on courts

" guest fees responsibility of member-not guest (\$3 per game)

Melva requested approval for one new membership: Lars Roberts (junior) Approved.

Next meeting: Tuesday, 16th October.

Meeting adjourned.

SQUASH DISCUSSION: Bob Ripley mentioned that court walls appeared "grubby" especially front wall - possible to have this repainted.

Keith to speak to Wilfred Lavallee re possibility of membership in exchange for painting of walls.

let